





The Honorable Blaine A. Griffin

President – Cleveland City Council
601 Lakeside Avenue, Room 216

Cleveland, OH 44114

RE: Legislation for Passage - August 16, 2023

Dear Council President Griffin:

I am writing to ask your support for the passage of the legislation described below at the <u>City Council</u> <u>Meeting scheduled for Wednesday, August 16, 2023.</u> The legislation is as follows:

Ord No. TBD-2023 Easement for The Cleveland Electric Illuminating Company

In addition, I am requesting that the Council consider for introduction and passage under suspension of legislation.

Authorizing the Director of Port Control to execute a deed of easement granting to the Cleveland Electric Illuminating Company certain easement rights in a portion of City-owned property located at Cleveland Hopkins International Airport.

This request for passage under suspension is necessary to allow for the installation of electrical lines to the hangar being constructed on West Hangar Road. Passage in August is necessary as construction would be halted until the easement is granted.

I appreciate your support and understanding in moving this project forward. If you have any questions, please contact me at (216) 265-6022.

Sincerely,

Bryant L. Francis, C.M. Director of Port Control

That from

cc: All Members of Council, Patricia J. Britt, City Clerk, Clerk of Council, Ryan Puente, Bradford Davy, Austin Davis